Commission on Aging
Town of Weston, Connecticut
Minutes: Monday, March 1, 2021 at 930AM
Present: Commission members  Bruce Lorentzen, Richard Wolf, Francine Goldstein, Alison McElhone, Terry Castellano, Don Gumaer, Mary Francois ; SWCAA  liaison and Senior Center Director Wendy Petty; Weston Social Services Director Allison Lisbon
Note: This meeting was held via Google Meet Video Call due to Coronavirus pandemic
The meeting convened at 9:37 AM.
The minutes of the last meeting (February  2021) were approved.
We welcomed new Commission member Mary Francois.
We then discussed the preliminary recommendations made by the Economic Vitality Committee. Richard said the use of the Jarvis house for seniors seems wrong. Allison noted that the Committee picked up on the need for a community center, but without use of much money. She was surprised that the committee made that suggestion when we didn’t talk about it at the meeting. Richard said if everyone is in agreement we should make a statement that we do not agree with the recommendation. We are looking to have a fully functional, all-inclusive facility.
Next topic was Selectmen budget approval. Bruce’s presentation to the Board of Selectmen seems to have had some effect. Bruce said he wanted to lay out the facts and figures and educate everyone about Weston Senior’s issues. The Board approved 29.5 hours (up from 26.5) per week for Social Services Director. They did not approve additional staff. Instead, the Youth Services Director will be assisting Social Services for 7 hours per week. Allison is not sure all the training involved will be worth it if this is only temporary. She hopes, at least, that all the hours can be done in one day each week. For the Senior Center the Board approved an increase in Wendy’s hours from 32 to 37 per week (FT), as well as to update the rest of the bathrooms and a few other things. Richard noted that the during the facilities study the architectural firm that designed the Westport Senior Center concluded basically that the Weston Senior Center is outdated and inadequately spaced.
We then discussed how to address the above  inadequacies. Richard states we can’t do a referendum, but we can organize a petition. The Board of Selectman have made up their minds. We will need to go to the Board of Finances, which meets March 10. Someone suggested we recommend a dispersal from the Elderly Assistance Fund. We’ve said in the past it can be used temporarily for salaries. But salaries should be a function of the town. Allison said there would have to be very specific goals and outcomes if this were to be done.
Richard indicated it was also very difficult to get the handicap accessible entryway. It was only approved after consideration was given to contacting the Department of Justice. Bruce said he wasn’t sure how far we should push the issue of the Social Services budget, as it is not an issue exclusive to seniors. Fran said in this last year and going forward, increasing the funding to Social Services is imperative. Richard agreed. This is an immediate issue. We need the funds to take care of people during these critical times. Allison was asked how she felt about all of this. She said there is so much more that the Social Services Dept does beside assisting those with financial need. They spend countless hours speaking with residents, their families, hospitals. They address questions about medicare, aging in place, COVID-specific needs, etc. These don’t always come up in review. Richard asked if Allison can provide an outline of all of this. Allison said yes. Allison told a story about an elderly Weston resident who she learned had no food in her home and how Allison helped her over the weekend get food. 
Wendy gave the COVID vaccine update. The Senior Center hosted the second dose vaccine clinic, which went smoothly. The Health Department commented on how well-run it was. The Senior Center  plans on having “mini” clinics(eg 50 doses)  in the near future. They are looking forward to be able to schedule the clinics themselves. Currently vaccines are open to 55+ now.
Wendy is hoping the Senior Center can open in May. Someone asked about providing guidance to Seniors who have been vaccinated, as to activities they might be able to participate in. As a center for senior activities, we should be able to provide such guidance ( in the newsletter). Guidance can be found on CDC website. Bruce advised to add a disclaimer that it is not our directives. 
Regarding Dial-a-ride, Roy is driving seniors to several appointment (vaccines, medical) each week. Jonathon has written a grant that would cover 90% of electric car and charging station. This would replace the Prius. But for now the Prius is in good shape.
Richard stated there are no facilities updates.
Friends update – from Day of Giving they raised 4200$ online, and several hundred more by checks. The money will be used for summer curbside lunches. Considering resuming the Weston Flea in September. Investments have raised the Friend’s fund 40K. Richard noted that the Offutt Foundation  has generously donated to Lachat and Weston Historical Society. Perhaps Diane or someone  else from Friends can contact the Offutt Foundation about the Senior Center?

The meeting adjourned at 1048AM.
Respectfully submitted,
Alison McElhone
